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ETMD Board of Directors – Minutes
  June 11, 2014
. Attendance:

Tad Redway, Pres. – Arundel, absent

Jim Bucar - ETA

Marianne Goodine, Treasurer -- Wells
Greg Tansley- Biddeford, absent, Dan Letellier attended.
Bill Reichl, VP - Scarborough

Bob Hamblen, Sec’y – Saco

Val  Camire --  OOB
Also, Executive Director Carole Brush.
Vice President Reichl called meeting to order at 8:33 a.m.

1. Minutes of May 14, 2014 – Marianne moved to approve as submitted, 2nd by Jim, unanimous.
2. Financial Report (included) – Carole gives overview, Marianne introduces new spreadsheet format. Carole: no dues coming from North Berwick. Has called each non-dues paying community. Eliot may come to a meeting: new town manager Dana Lee. Nancy Puff, new manager in Kittery, no dues slated for payment. Events remain constant, at about $1,250 in revenue. Motion by Bob, 2nd by Marianne to accept the financials thru mid-June. 
3. ETMD Priorities  
· Management Policies & Procedures

i.  Election of Officers – 
· Bob nominated Tad Redway as President, 2nd by Jim, and so voted, unanimous. 
· Bob nominated Bill Reichl as Vice President, 2nd by Jim, and so voted, unanimous. 
· Bob nominated Marianne as treasurer for 2015, 2nd by Jim, and so voted, unanimous. 
· Bob nominated Greg Tansley as secretary for 2015, 2nd by Dan, and so voted, unanimous. Congrats to new officers for FY 2015.
ii. Proposed Budget – Marianne G, Carole B: reviewed draft 2015 budget. Anticipate $45,445 cash on hand for 6/30/14. Included half the cost of a new laptop for office, to be split with ETA. Will finalize  in July.
iii. Future ET planning – Tad R
· Response to Unitil MOU & CLA changes (carried over from Feb, April & May mtgs) Tad submitted a draft, is not at the meeting however, and the details deserve attention. Members are asked to review and be prepared to discuss and finalize at the July meeting. Carole will distribute a document listing the differences that are proposed, and the MOU from Unitil dated 1/21/14. 
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects: 
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R.: meeting June 20 in Scarborough on how projects will be bid. Funded now for Wainwright fields to Pleasant Hill Road, a little under $400,000 from PACTS. Seeking to coordinate the South Portland and Scarborough projects to save costs. Work coming up on Pleasant Hill Road.
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities – Bill: parking lot being constructed at site of old pump station on Eastern Road, gravel and 10 spaces. Bob: City Administrator Rick Michaud has given his notice. New ped  bridge at Saco Island and North Dam Mill under way, will be part of loop trail into downtowns from the ET. Wells: town meeting passed $30,000 for engineering of Trail this week. Biddeford: security problem, a large burly man involved in an incident with a group of children from YMCA. Police were involved. Arundel: has removed No Parking signs along Limerick Road. OOB: Cascade Road being paved. Nothing to report about Old Cascade Road trail slopes. Val will follow up with Jeffrey and Bill Robinson. 
· Benches – Needs policy and locations (pending since January-see Jan/May minutes) Carole will draft policy, we have decided on a style of bench. Haven’t decided on a cost, or who will obtain. Towns will approve locations. Jim: need to include mention of benches in co-lo agreement? Will review. 
· Outreach & Events – Carole: lot of repeat events scheduled. Walk for Wishes by TA in Saco went off well. VA Walk for the Homeless, likewise. Snowy Egret 5K over Memorial Day had about 275 participants. Rev3 triathlon will be in August, already paid $500 fee. United Against Bullying is aligned with TA. Sweetser will be doing a bike ride. The Harvest Half Marathon will generate a $250 fee. Bike for Books, group from N.H. wants to raise money for books to send to Ethiopia. Carole distributes copies of form for liability waiver for review. Waive fee, or waive liability waiver for this group? Bill not in favor of waiving liability. Motion by Bill to not waive insurance requirement, but to waive the use fee for this event, 2nd by Dan. Unanimous.
6. Other Business – Jim: fast bike riders and unleashed dogs as safety issues have been a concern. A scary combination, can we install signs in kiosks as to speed, and dogs on leashes? Scarborough asking IF&W to remove Dogs on Leash signs that state April thru September, as they imply no leashes required Oct. thru March. Carole: have gotten at least 4 comments on similar issues. Kiosks state that in Rules of the Trail but it gets lost in all the print. Does ETMD want to post larger sign – either on kiosk or separate, stand-alone signs?  Discuss at July meeting. Bob: grooming in winter of any interest? Dan: Biddeford has a groomer, Ron Hebert plans to volunteer to groom trails at Rotary Park, UNE and Clifford Park. No plans for Trail. Will involve co-lo agreement mention. ETA will discuss, too. Jim: has been discussed, need to consider the co-lo, and how to allow authorized snowmobile use on the Trail while keeping others off. Carole: SETA will do a monthly “Discovering the Trail” event, a bike ride in southern York County to acquaint the public with the future Trail route. Also recent news: the economic impact study that John Andrews is conducting. 
7. Next Meeting – July 9, 2014
8.  Adjourn -- Motion by Jim to adjourn, 2nd by Val and so voted, unanimous.
